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IMPRESSIVE….. 
is the one word that comes to my mind while I prepare to 
write the October newsletter. 
IMPRESSIVE….. 
is when after hurricane Harvey and then Irma there was 
a tremendous outpouring of generosity from our District 
7120 Rotarians and we were able to direct all to the 
relief.org site for donations.  And now we have been hit 
even harder in Puerto Rico which has had to endure 
what some say is the worst hurricane ever to hit that 
area.  There have been special fundraisers by our 
Rochester Latino club to help their families needing 
assistance and you can make a direct contribution to the 
Rochester Latino Club’s Foundation which will be 
forwarded directly to those in need.   It is awesome to 
see our Rotarians take action for all in need. 
IMPRESSIVE….. 
is when I hear the clubs discuss their “Strategic Plans” 
now  underway;  and being able to participate in the 
induction of new members with additional women as 
well as new members “under 40”; and to be a part of the 
Membership seminar conducted by Past District 

Governor Norma Reilly, Dan Kelly and Drew Ashley; 
and to be a part of the excitement of the Literacy 
Seminar led by Shelley Matthews and the involvement 
of all attendees; and the discussions around the 
planting of a tree for every Rotarian by Earth Day in 
April 2018 
 October is an especially full month for 
Rotarians as we concentrate our combined efforts in 
promoting Economic and Community Development. In 
addition, Tuesday, October 24th is World Polio Day.  
The anchor event this year will stream live from the 
Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation headquarters starting 
at 5:30 pm.  The event brings celebrities and global 
health experts together to share our progress as we 
continue our drive toward polio’s eradication.  For 
those of you who might like to plan an event, you can 
find some resources that might help on 
endpolionow.org.  Thank you Laurie Vonglis for 
leading our District’s fight against Polio.  And lastly for 
October, World Interact Week begins on the 30th  
 RI President Ian Riseley stated that each of 
our club’s involvement in “Making A Difference” is 
infinitely instrumental in making their community and 
the world a better place for all.  This message 
resonated very clearly as Ruth and I traveled 
throughout the District visiting our wonderful and 
vibrant clubs.  It was easy to see that Rotary is THE 
collective organization that generally does more 
charitable good than any other organization.  
 So, all of this leads us into the “People of 
Action” campaign.  That’s us!  What will we do?  How 
will we tell our story?  We Rotarians are Rotary’s 
brand ambassadors.  Rotary is counting on us to help 
deliver our Rotary story.  RI’s Communications 
Committee stated “The united power of the stories we 
have to tell as Rotarians will help us overcome some 
perceptions and misperceptions about who we are 
and what we do, as well as enable more effective 
engagement with non-Rotarians,” They continued that 
“it will help them better understand the types of 
projects we support and the impact those projects are 
making in local communities and around the world.”  I 
carried this message as we visited all our clubs.  Each 
of you can support this effort by going to rotary.org/
brandcenter where you will be able to download the 
People of Action campaign ads and materials.  Doing 
so will assist you in designing your own club’s 
campaign, much of which can be loaded onto your 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Facebook page, create a YouTube video or apply it 
to any other social media platform that you can think 
of.  Use it to tell “our” story.   
 I wish to remind all that Rotary clubs that 
achieve the goals listed in the Rotary Presidential 
Citation section of Rotary.org by the end of the 
Rotary year, June 30, 2018, will earn that valued 
citation.  In addition, while on My Rotary, please 
remember to input the time and treasure you have 
spent on all of your projects as Rotarians and be 
sure your club officers have registered online as 
well.  
 I would also like to send out a big Thank 
You for all you are doing and continue to do on 
behalf of Rotary, your communities and your clubs. 
Finally, please check out District 7120’s Conference 
race to Saratoga Springs.  If you’ve not already 
seen it you might want to check out the District 
website for the fun promo.…..so mark your 
calendars for May 4, 5 and 6, 2018.  You can now 
reserve your room at the Saratoga Hilton….be sure 
you mention Rotary District 7120 Conference.  
Conference registration will begin around the 
holidays. 

 
  

  

(Continued from page 1) 

 

DG Don 

SAVE THE DATES  May 4th-6th 

 

2018 District Conference 

 

Saratoga Springs, New York 

 

Hotel Accommodations at                    

https://discoversaratoga.org/

landingpages/welcome-the-rotary-

district-7120-to-saratoga 

 

Questions?  E-mail 

2018 SaratogaConference@gmail.com 

 

Did You Know? 

 

Thanks to the efforts of Rotary 

and its partners, more than 16 

million people who otherwise 

might have been paralyzed are 

walking today. In all, more 

than 2.5 billion children have 

been vaccinated since 1988. 

(Source. Www.Rotary. org) 

https://discoversaratoga.org/landingpages/welcome-the-rotary-district-7120-to-saratoga
https://discoversaratoga.org/landingpages/welcome-the-rotary-district-7120-to-saratoga
https://discoversaratoga.org/landingpages/welcome-the-rotary-district-7120-to-saratoga
mailto:https://discoversaratoga.org/landingpages/welcome-the-rotary-district-7120-to-saratoga?subject=2018%20District%20Conference
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_______________________________________________________________________ 

2017-2018 GRANT MANAGEMENT SEMINARS 

(REGISTRATION NOW OPEN) 

Renewal / Review Grant Management Seminars (1 1/2 hrs) 

(For those individuals who DID attend a FULL session during ANY previous Rotary year) 

            First time ever!  Webinar -   

Please read the following PRIOR to registering for the Webinar 

           Requirements for Attending a Renewal GMS Webinar  <<Click 

 

               Saturday, Oct 14, 2017 . . . Click Date to Register 

 

   Saturday, Mar 10, 2018 . . . TBD - Currently 

Not Available 
  

Full Grant Management Seminars  (2 1/2 hrs) 

                        (For those who have NOT attended BEFORE) 

St. Mary's O'Malley Hall, St. John Vianney Parish,  

Bath, NY 

      Saturday, Oct 21, 2017 . . . Click Date to Register 
  

Brighton High School, Large Group Instruction Room,  

Brighton, NY  

     Saturday, Jan. 27, 2018 . . . Click Date to Register   
  

Clifton Springs Hospital, Rotary Meeting Room,  

Clifton Springs, NY 

   Saturday, Mar. 3, 2018 . . . Click Date to Register    

https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050098/en-ca/files/homepage/requirements-for-attending-a-renewal-gms-webinar/Requirements-for-Attending-a-Renewal-GMS-Webinar.pdf
http://bit.ly/7120c-GMSr
http://conta.cc/2w8Sl6A
http://conta.cc/2wyltzw
http://conta.cc/2wMYZE5
http://conta.cc/2xbqSpR
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Rotary International 

Convention 

Why Attend? 

—Learn best practices from 

successful projects 

 

—Share unforgettable 

experiences at exhibits and 

events 

—Immerse yourself in diverse 

cultures and develop rich 

relationships 

Register Early as Hotel 

Rooms are Quickly Being 

Booked 

June 23-27 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION FOR 

THE ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 
 

 
 

November 4, 2017  7:30 AM – 3:30 PM 

Canandaigua Inn on the Lake 

770 South Main Street 

Canandaigua, NY 14424 

 

TO REGISTER: 

Go to www.rlinea.org 

 Click on RLI Home page. 

 Look on the left side of the page with 

Upcoming Events title and scroll down till 

you find Canandaigua Inn on the Lake. 

 Click on course registration. 

 Fill out the form and special attention to the 

payment section. 

 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS  

26 OCTOBER! 

 

Note to attendees: All payments must be 

received on the specified date to be included in 

the training. 

 

This is a must event for current and future Rotary 

leaders! 

 

It is a multidistrict leadership development 

program whose mission is to strengthen Rotary. 

 

World Polio Day,  

October 24th 

 

M 
arks the anniversary 

of the birth of          

Jonas Salk,           

developer of the first safe and        

effective polio vaccine. For more          

information, visit: worldpolio-

day.com      

http://www.rlinea.org
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Save The Date 

 

April 14, 2018 

 

District Training Assembly 

 

Avon High School 

About Our District  

From the time that Rotary was founded in Chicago, February 

23, 1905, until 1915 there was but one big district. In July, 

1915, the first districts were established and District 2, 

consisting of all of New York and New Jersey, came into being. 

Both Rochester and Elmira were members of this district. 

In the Rotary years 1918-1919, with increased numbers of 

clubs, new districts were established, and District 4 came into 

being. it included Western New York (that portion west of the 

75th Meridian) and part of eastern Ontario (that portion east 

of the western line of Pennsylvania continuing due north) and 

Western Quebec (that portion west of the 68th Meridian). 

Canandaigua, Corning, Geneva, Hornell and Wellsville all 

were members of District 4.  

District 28 was formed during the Rotary year 1922-23. It 

included New York, (that portion east of the eastern 

boundaries of Orleans, Genesee and Steuben counties and 

west of the eastern boundaries of Broome, Chenango, Oswego, 

Herkimer and Hamilton counties and north of the northern 

boundaries of Fulton and Warren Counties.) In Quebec, (that 

portion between Meridian 77deg 30 and the 69th Meridian.) 

In Ontario, (that portion east of Meridian 77deg30.) District 

28 included in New York State: Auburn, Binghamton, 

Canandaigua, Corning, Cortland, Elmira, Endicott, Fulton, 

Geneva, Ithaca, Ogdensburg, Oneida, Oneonta, Owego, Penn 

Yan, Rochester, Rome, Seneca Falls, Syracuse, Utica, 

Watertown, Watkins-Montour and Waverly. IN ONTARIO-

Brockville, Kingston, Ottaawa, Renfrew, Smiths Falls. IN 

QUEBEC-Hull, Montreal, Quebec, Sherbrooke, Three Rivers.  

Effective June 1,1938, District 171 was formed to included in 

New York State (that portion east of the eastern boundaries of 

the counties of Orleans, Genesee and Cattaraugus; and south 

of the northern, east of the western, and north of the southern 

boundaries of Wyoming County and west of the western 

boundaries of Tioga, Tompkins, and Cayuga Counties). Clubs 

included in this new district were Avon, Bath, Canandaigua, 

Canisteo, Clifton Springs, Clyde, Corning, Dansville, East 

Rochester, Elmira, Elmira Heights, Fairport, Geneseo, 

Geneva, Hammondsport, Honeoye Falls, Hornell, Horseheads, 

Lima, Livonia, Mt. Morris, Newark, Nunda, Penn Yan, Perry, 

Rochester, Seneca Falls, Sodus, Waterloo, Watkins-Montour, 

Wayland, Williamson, Wolcott.  

During the Rotary year, 1957-58 District 712 was formed with 

no changes in boundaries. In 1991 District 712 was renamed 

District 7120 which included 71 clubs in these eleven counties: 

Allegheny, Chemung, Livingston, Monroe, Ontario, Schuyler, 

Seneca, Steuben, Wayne, Wyoming and Yates, and the 

township of Pavilion in Genesee County. 

 

(Source: District 7120  website) 
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WHAT IS THE ROTARY LEADERSHIP 

INSTITUTE? 

 
The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) is a multi-district, 

grassroots leadership development program. 

The mission of The Rotary Leadership Institute is to 

provide an educational opportunity for current, potential, 

and aspiring Rotary leaders. Courses foster Rotary 

knowledge and leadership skills. It is hoped that these 

courses will also motivate the participants to be 

enthusiastic, creative and dedicated Rotarians.  Course 
methods will reflect the most innovative and participatory 

methods possible. Methods will include discussion groups, 

role-playing, problem solving workshops, group planning 

exercises, etc. Lectures are limited and no PowerPoint 

presentations are used.  

 

The Institute offers a leadership course in three full day 

parts (Parts I, II, III), plus a Graduate course for those who 

have completed all three of the previous parts. The courses 

are designed to provide Rotary knowledge and to develop 

leadership skills for voluntary organizations. Some 
examples of course sessions include; Insights Into 

Leadership, where we explore the characteristics of 

leadership, Ethics and Vocational Service, Foundation 

I: where we discuss “doing good” in your local 

community and around the world, Engaging Members - 

Engaged club members have fun, make friends, and 

effectively serve.  Creating Service Projects; Strategic 

Planning & Analysis, How to strengthen your club by 

promoting and leading insightful planning and analysis; 

Attracting Members;  Club Communication;  Team 

Building;  Effective Leadership Strategies;  

International  Service;  and Public Image & Public 

Relations, identifying opportunities to promote the image 

of your club and Rotary to the benefit of your community 

and world. 

 

Attending the Rotary Leadership Institute allows 

participants to assess their own experience and growth in 

Rotary and can help improve the path for others to follow.   

I hope to see you at the D7120 Rotary Leadership Institute 

scheduled for November 4 at the Inn on the Lake in 

Canandaigua. 

 
Submitted by: 

PDG Scott MacDonell 

D7120 RLI Chairperson 

Rotary Foundation News  

October 2017 

 
Only one month until Foundation Month...what does your 

club have planned to make it special and to increase 

awareness?  A special fundraiser?  A presentation to the 

club by your Foundation Area Director? A presentation by 

Ellen Hughes, DRFC or Tom Rogers, vice chair of the 
Rotary Foundation Committee?  Presentation of Paul Harris 

Awards?  A new major donor presentation in your club?  

Please let me know what your plans are so I can include 

them in next month's issue of The Arbor, the Foundation 

newsletter.  Feel free to include pictures. 

 

What is your club doing this month to celebrate World 

Polio Day on Oct. 24?  Again please take pictures and 

forward to me with an article to use in The Arbor.  Let's 

show the  Rotary world how District 7120 supports Rotary's 

Number One Initiative. 
 

Foundation Brunch...In order not to conflict with the 

Eastern Cities Dinner and put an excessive burden on 

Rotarians in one month, the Foundation Brunch will be 

April 8, 2018 at Ventosa Vineyard in Geneva from 12-3 

pm.  Do plan ahead to come and join the celebration of all 

the great work our foundation does. 

 

Grant Management Seminars 

Remember...to be eligible for a global grant or a district 

simplified grant for 2018-19 you must have a $25 average 

giving and have 2 members attend a grant management 
seminar EVERY ROTARY YEAR.  The first renewal 

(for anyone who has ever gone before) is Oct.14. You must 

be online for the entire time and answer all pop  up 

questions.  The first full seminar is in Bath on Oct. 21.  

Sign up for these today! 

 

Have a great month and go out and do good in the world.  

YOU make a difference. 

 

Ellen Hughes    ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com 

315-539-3674 (home)  315-521-6553 (mobile) 

 Rotary Club of Waterloo, NY  #4818 

District 7120, District Governor 2013-2014 

Vocational Training Team Chair 2014-15 

District Rotary Foundation Chair 2016-2019 

mailto:ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com
tel:(315)%20539-3674
tel:(315)%20521-6553
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On Friday, September 8, 2017, 88 golfers (22 teams), teed off 

at 1:00 pm at Island Oaks 
Golf Course in Lima, NY, in wet weather conditions. We 

again had on-line registration thanks 

to Tom Brown, the District Public Image Chair. 

  

After play, everyone returned to the club house for dinner and 

the program. Before dinner, 

Co-Chair Scott Healy welcomed the golfers, dignitaries and 

guests. DGE Mike Slovak led the 

group in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a prayer given 

by PDG Bob Gaffney. Scott then 

introduced the dignitaries: DG Don Milton, DGE Mike 

Slovak, PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly, 
PDG Chuck Turner, PDG Scott MacDonell, PDG Roger 

Ressman, AG’s, FAD’s and Club 

Presidents. He had them all stand to be recognized. We had a 

wonderful buffet dinner. After 

dinner, Scott introduced DG Don Milton who thanked 

everyone for attending and provided the 

group with some words of wisdom. 

  

Before the awarding of the prizes and drawings, Scott, on 

behalf of the committee, gave a 

BIG THANKS to the following: John Checko and the Lima 
Country Club, Cheryl and the rest of 

the dinning room staff, our volunteers: Marilyn & Jerry 

Passer & Jeanne Hamele from Honeoye 

Lake Rotary, DG Don, DGE Mike, Richard Van Laeken & 

Brad Pearson from Newark Rotary; 

Newark Rotary (who donated the bottled water); Ventosa 

Vineyards for their gift certificate; 

District Clubs who participated or donated raffle money for 

shopping or items; but most of all 

to the golfers who have supported this event over the years. 

  

Next on the program was recognizing the Prize and Contest 
Winners: 

  

Men’s 1st Place: Canandaigua Rotary – Marty Muche, Phil 

Esce, Chris Hubler & Dan Kelley 

Mixed 1st Place: Honeoye Falls-Mendon/Lima Rotary – 

Barry Kissack, John Skiptunas, Jim Keogan, 

                         & Marlo Keogan 

“Overall” Lowest Score: Fairport Team #1 – Ned Hill, Peter 

Lovier, Jim Benjamin & PDG John Hall 

Men’s Longest Drive: Marty Muche, Canandaigua Rotary 

Ladies Longest Drive: Marlo Keogan, Honeoye Falls – 
Mendon/Lima Rotary 

Men’s Nearest the Pin: Chuck Gannon, Greece Rotary 

Ladies Nearest the Pin: Donna Cator, Rhoda’s Rowdies from 

Canandaigua Rotary 

 

(Continued next column) 

Putting Contest: Art Hatton, Geneseo Rotary 

“Best” Dressed Person(s): DG Don Milton, Penfield Rotary 

& Bob Palumbo, Canandaigua Rotary 

Team That Got The Most Exercise: Geneseo Rotary 

Club Paul Harris: Gananda Rotary 
50/50 Winner: Ron Brand, Brighton Rotary 

  

Again, WE THANK THE DISTRICT CLUBS for your 

continued support of this GREAT FELLOWSHIP EVENT 

EACH YEAR. Watch for the date, of next year’s event, in 

the January 2018 Edition of the Grapevine. 

  

Your 2017 District Golf Tournament Committee: Scott 

Healy, PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly & Gary  Reilly 

 

(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 

 
[photos on page 10] 

2017 District Golf Tournament Re-Cap 

 

The District Membership Development 

Committee is pleased to welcome and 

congratulate the following new members/

transfers for September 2017: 
  

        Julie Coleman     -  Dundee                                                                 

        Sherry Brahm-French, Leah Friends, 

             Debra Lindbloom & Judy Schewe   - Naples                                  

        Suzette Nadeau, Jonathan Taylor & 

              Marsha Williams   -  Newark                                                            

        Esther Howell   -  Nunda                                                                     

        Magaly Rosario  -  Rochester Latino                                                                    

        Jason Klug    -  Seneca Falls                                                                         

        Pam Schlierf    - Victor Farmington                                                                     
  

Please note that the above is based on reports found on the 

District 7120 Website. There 

may be more new members/transfers than the list shows 

due to some clubs registering 

directly with Rotary International and NOT with the 

District. 

  

We encourage ALL CLUBS to register their new 

members/transfers with the District so 

that they can be recognized each month. 
  

(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 
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The District Membership Development Committee presented two Membership Development Seminars on September 16 & 30, 

2017 in Bath and Pittsford, respectively.  

 

There were 31 clubs represented at the seminars. 

This year’s seminar followed a different format and topics presentation. 

The seminar started with Club Assessment- “Getting to know your Rotary Club’s Health”, using the tool entitled “Rotary 

Club Health Check” to answer the question “Is your Club Healthy?  

Two things about the Rotary Club Health Check tool: (1) When a club uses this tool, it helps the club identify potential 

“health risks” or areas that need to be looked at and worked on. (2) This tool recommends other resources to use to help 

the club in addressing identified areas of concern. 

Included in the Club Assessment is identifying the club’s strengths and opportunities for improvement that were used in 

developing goals.  

Discussion on what S.M.A.R.T. goals are and practice on writing SMART goals using information gathered through the 

Club Assessment session. 

Through working out the areas of concern and looking at the goals established at the seminar, attraction and engagement 

techniques were identified. 

PDG Glenn also share some of the techniques he uses when he identifies potential members for the new clubs that he is 

working on. 

A Review of Membership resources. The Rotary International and the District websites were visited.  

To avail of the RI membership resources, start with Rotary.org/membership. There are numerous resources on the 

webpage. Once on the page,  you will see these following tools and more:   

Rotary Club Health Check – helps identify areas of concern that could potentially lead to more serious problems 

Membership Minute – need to subscribe to access and then you will receive an email for current topics, etc. 

Strengthening your Membership - great tool as a reference when a club wants to start developing its Membership 

Development Plan 
Introducing New Members to Rotary: An Orientation Guide – use this as a pre- or post-Induction tool to inform and 

educate your new members 

Membership Assessment Tools –contains materials such as Satisfaction Survey, Creating Club Diversity, Finding 

Prospective members, etc. 

District 7120 website- enter rotary7120.org on your search bar and click on Membership Development 

Some of the tools listed above could be found in the district website 
Other tools will be included soon.  

If anyone has any questions about the seminar or other Membership Development related-matters, please feel free to email any of 

the District Membership Development Committee members: 

Carl Grovanz – CGrovanz@rochester.rr.com 

Andrew Ashley – andreww.ashley@gmail.com 

Daniel Kelley – Daniel.kelley@cloverleafteam.com 

Gary Reilly – gmreilly@frontiernet.net 

Glenn Balch – glenn@synergisticstraining.com 

Norma Madayag-Reilly – Leonora@frontiernet.net 

 

The Committee members would like to thank the Bath Rotary Club c/o DGE Mike Slovak for sponsoring the Sept 16th 

seminar and Harris Beach c/o Sara Visingard of Fairport Rotary Club for the Sept. 30th. Both organizations provided the 

venue and the refreshments/continental breakfast items.  

                       THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT AND GENEROSITY!!! 

NOTE: We continue to invite Rotarians to become a member of the District Membership Development Committee. Please email 

or call me at 585-425-4812, to inquire about Committee member expectations & responsibilities. Thank you! 

 

Submitted by 

PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly 

Chair, District Membership Development Committee                             (Photos on next page) 

District Membership Development Seminar- Summary 

https://my.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/learn-topic/membership
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50098/
mailto:CGrovanz@rochester.rr.com
mailto:andreww.ashley@gmail.com
mailto:Daniel.kelley@cloverleafteam.com
mailto:gmreilly@frontiernet.net
mailto:glenn@synergisticstraining.com
mailto:Leonora@frontiernet.net
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(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis_ 

 

Photos From District Membership Seminars 

September 16th (Bath) and September 30th (Pittsford)  



 

10 

 

 
October 2017                                                                                                                                                Page  10 

 

 District Golf Tournament Winners 

Men’s 1st Place: Canandaigua Rotary 

(left to right) Phil Esce, Chris Hubler, Marty Muehe & 

missing Dan Kelley 

Mixed 1st Place: Honeoye Falls-Mendon & Lima Rotary 

(front & back) Jim Keogan, John Skiptunas, Marlo Keogan 

& Barry Kissack 

“Overall” Lowest Score: Fairport Team #1 

(left to right) Ned Hill, Peter Lovier, Jim Benjamin & PDG John Hall 
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REGISTER NOW !  

REGISTER NOW !  

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07eekg0mlc00b114b3&llr=xdrblhuab
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07eekg0mlc00b114b3&llr=xdrblhuab
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Wellsville Rotary Buys School Supplies 

Once again this year the Wellsville Rotary raised funds 

to purchase back packs and school supplies for 

Wellsville Elementary School, Wellsville Middle and 

High School and Immaculate Conception School.  

 
Pictured are Rotarian Steve Stout, his daughter and 

granddaughters as well as Wellsville Rotary President 

Mike Miller.  Rotarian Stout and his family have 

"owned" this project for several years including the fund 

raising, shopping for material (looking for the best deals 

to stretch the dollars), filling the back packs with 

supplies and delivering them to those in need.  

 

 The Wellsville Rotary and the Wellsville education 

community are grateful for their dedicated service.  

(Submitted by Eva Benedict) 

Greece Rotarians Provide Picnic Tables 

Thanks to a District Grant, Greece Rotary Club recently 

completed a project that will allow individuals with 

disabilities to use specially designed picnic tables at area 

parks.  

Working with the Town of Greece, seven ADA-

accessible picnic table have been installed, making it 

possible for individuals and families to use the facilities. 

An area business offered space to do the construction 

with Rotarians volunteering their time and talents to 
assemble the tables. Town crews then delivered the 

tables to the parks throughout the town.   

Shown with one of their completed tables are                   

l-r ..standing…Rotarians Al Meilutis, Larry Wills, Andy 

Gray &  Gregg Sadwick  and sitting l-r Chuck Gannon, 

Ralph Rosati, Chuck Krause and John Zink. 

(Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 

The Greece Rotary Club recently honored two of their members 

with Paul Harris upgrades, recognizing  their continued 

generosity to the Foundation and their service to the Club.   

 

Shown l-r, are Pam Leathersich, awarded Paul Harris Sapphire 3 
upgrade, John Zink who officiated and Gene Noga, who 

received PH Sapphire 4 upgrade..  

 

(Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 

Paul Harris Upgrades for Greece Rotarians 
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Greece Rotarians stand ready to present dictionaries to the 139 

third graders at The Long Ridge Elementary School. In 

addition to receiving the dictionaries, students are treated to a 

magic show from Rotarian & Magician Bill Gormont and a 

short presentation from NYS Senator Joe Robach. The 

dictionary project is made possible  by a grant secured through 

Senator Robach.  By the end of the two week distribution, 

nearly 1,400 third grade students in 16 schools in the Greece 

and Hilton School Districts will receive their dictionaries. 
Ready to hand out the books are, l-r Deb Whitt, Brenda 

Herman, Rita Garretson, Andy Conlon, Bill Gormont, Paul 

Chatfield and John Zink. (Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 

Fairport Rotary News 

Tom Weldgen presented a special Paul Harris +7 pin to 

Enzo Scollo.  Thanks to Enzo, an Allstate grant of 

$1,000 again was received.  (Submitted by Thomas 

Wolanski) 

Wellsville Rotary Welcome Sign Updated 

Wellsville Rotary has updated an existing Welcome sign 

for visitors coming into our community.  Wellsville Rotary 

President Mike 

Miller was assisted 

by his daughter for 
the final touches.   

 

Rotarian Marc 

Woltag, working 

with Alfred State 

College Building 

Trades staff and 

students,  lead the 

effort to construct a 

new brick 

Welcome sign to 

greet visitors from 
another coming 

from another 

direction.  

(Submitted by Eva 

Benedict) 

Greece Rotary Dictionary Project 
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Non-Rotarian Bob Sisbarro Latest Paul 

Harris Fellow Honored by Dundee Rotary 

 On June 28th, the Dundee Rotary Club proudly presented a 

Paul Harris Fellow Award to Dundee resident Bob Sisbarro. 

Member Alan Giles spoke about Bob'swork with the Club 

on the Bookcase for Every Child project since its 

 inception four years ago. Bob has offered his woodshop 
each year for some of the preliminary work on the 

bookcases.  

 

Charlene Stanton, one of the heads of the Dundee Food 

Pantry, also spoke about the annual Winter Concert that 

Bob organizes each year to benefit the local Food Pantry. 

The thousands that Bob has raised has helped to tide the 

Pantry over in lean times. The 5th annual Winter Concert 

for 2018 is already scheduled for February 9th. Mark your 

calendars! 

 

 Bob is only the 5th non-Rotarian in the history of the 
Dundee Club to receive this honor. District Governor Tom 

Rodgers was on hand to make the presentation to Mr. 

Sisbarro.   (Submitted by Lauren Snyder) 

Newark Rotary Banner 

The Newark Club banner represents Newark as it is 

today, having discovered the virtues as the Port of 

Newark and Erie Canal as a recreational attraction. 

 

Newark is the only community in Wayne County that 
owes it's entire existence to the canal, built in 1817 to 

1925. Captain Joseph Miller had the contract to build a 

section of the canal and he purchased 100 acres of land 

around the new waterway with the idea that a 

community would follow.   (Submitted by John Zornow) 



 

15 

 

 
October 2017                                                                                                                                                Page  15 

 

 

Magic, Illusion and Beyond 

On September 16, PDG Bill Gormont shared his slight of 

hand with many excited audience members as he 

entertained us in the HCS auditorium.  This event was 

sponsored by the HLRC as a fundraiser for the many 

community service projects the club works on each year. 

Audience 

members were 

awed by the tricks 

PDG Bill 

performed and 

were very 
intrigued when 

audience 

members (adults 

and children) 

were invited to 

join in some of 

the Magic and 

Illusions. The 

floating table 

portion was 

probably the most 
applauded. But 

the expression on 

little Vincent’s 

face when our 

magician pumped 

milk from his 

brain will be 

instilled in our minds for a long time! 

And to think this all started with PG’s visit to the HLRC a 

couple of years ago --- we were all in awe when he 

performed the torn newspaper trick!  We talked about that 
for several weeks after and still do! 

Thanks to all who worked hard to put this together for our 

community to enjoy and to the community members who 

came to support the HLRC.  (Submitted by Jeanne 

Hamele) 

PDG Bill setting up for 
his magic show  

At a recent Newark Rotary meeting Pat Albrecht, club 

member and secretary of Laurel House Comfort Care 

home in Newark accepts $5000 check from club President 

Kevin Mooney. The checks represents Newark Rotary's 

first installment of a $15,000 commitment during the 
current year. A resident room will be designated as a gift 

from Newark Rotary. (Submitted by John Zornow) 

Newark Rotary News 

 (left to right)    Kayla Truong and Mollie Gilmer 

SUNY Geneseo Rotaract Club Attends 

Student Organization Expo 

Rotaract Club President Kayla Truong and Club Treasurer 

Mollie Gilmer attended the College’s  Student 

Organization Expo on Sept. 13.  which offers both new 

and returning students a “one-stop shopping” experience 

to learn about what Geneseo has to offer outside of the 
classroom. (Submitted by Marilyn Lyon) 
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Thanks to Rotarian Alan Giles and his wife Lew Ann, for 

once again hosting the annual changeover picnic for the 

Dundee Rotary. The Club was blessed with beautiful 

weather and a gorgeous view of Seneca Lake. Everyone 

enjoyed the hamburgers, hot dogs, and many dishes brought 

by members.  

 

2016-17 President Mike Smith presented his President's pin 

to our 2017-18 President, Sue Collins (a past-President and 

five time PHF). We are looking forward to another great 

Rotary year under Sue's capable leadership.   

 
Pictured below please meet our Officers for 2017-

2018.   We would love to have you visit us in Dundee. We 

meet every Wednesday at noon, 17 Main Street, Dundee 

14837.  Come on down!  (Submitted by Lauren Snyder) 

Rush Henrietta Rotary Donation            

and Car Wash 

The Rush Henrietta Rotary made a $500 donation to 

13thirty Cancer Connect.  Rotary member Steve Synesael 

made the presentation to Executive Director, Lauren 

Spiker.   The RH Rotary had been proud sponsor of the 

13thirty and all the great things they do for teens and 
young adults dealing with the disease.   

 

Dundee Rotary Officers for 2017-2018 

Recognized at Annual Changeover Picnic 

Left to right, President Elect Caryl Sutterby, Past 

President Mike Smith, President Sue Collins, Secretary 

Segrid Dombroski, Co-Treasurer's Karen Hadley and 

Joan Washburn. Missing from the picture are Co-

Presidents-Elect-Elect Kate and Kathy Ring!    

The RH Rotary holds its 6th annual car wash for Camp 

Haccamo.  All the proceeds go firstly to the camp.   

(Submitted by Steve Synesael 
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On Tuesday September 12th , Avon Rotary had its 

5th annual Honors Night and presented Paul 

Harris Fellows to local community 

leaders.  Special guests included PDG Don Alhart 

and DGE Mike Slovak, both assisting in the 

ceremony.  Jim Tompsett presented to Peter 

Maynard, long-time volunteer for the Corn 

Festival.  Bruce Amey presented to Bonnie 

Taylor-Davis, long time community advocate and 

champion.  Bill Wall presented a Paul Harris to 

Sandi Irish for her years of support to the Avon 

Community.  Accepting on her behalf was her 

son & daughter-in-law, Rob & Autumn Welch. 

(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 

 

Avon Rotary Inducts Ainslie Johnson 

and Leann Hill 

September 19, 2017:  Aaron Johnson sponsored 

his wife, Ainslie Johnson.  Jim Ryan sponsored 

Leann Hill, pictured with President Tom 

Vonglis.  Both women join with hope to make a 

difference in the Avon Community. 

Ainslie Johnson - Ainslie and her family have 

been members of the Avon community since 

July 2016. Ainslie is an elementary teacher in 

the Gates Chili Central School District where 

she grew up.  She is currently team teaching in 

fourth grade at Paul Road School.  This is her 

19th year….. 

 Leann Hill - I graduated from SUNY Fredonia 

with a bachelors in Business in 2003. I obtained 

my helicopter pilot's license from Pocono Air 

in 2006.  I've been in financials for over a 

decade.   I have been with Habitat for Humanity 

for close to 2 years with Erie county, but have 

now switched over to Livingston county- 

different county, but it's the same great kind of 

people…...  (Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 

Avon Rotary Presents                

Paul Harris Fellows 

l-r: Sponsor- Rotarian Aaron Johnson, New Member 

Ainslie Johnson, New Member Leann Hill, Sponsor- 

Rotarian Jim Ryan and President Tom Vonglis.  
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Corning Rotary Announces Enrollment Now Open for the 2018 Scripps Regional 

Spelling Bee 
Regional Public School Districts and Homeschool Organizations Urged to Register for the 2018 

Regional Spelling Bee 

 The Corning Rotary Club will again sponsor the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee for schools in the following counties:  

Allegany, Broome, Chemung, Schuyler, Steuben, Tompkins, Bradford, PA, and Tioga, PA. 

School districts and homeschool organizations wishing to participate in this prestigious event must begin by enrolling with 

Scripps National Spelling Bee at spellingbee.com.  Early bird enrollment is open until October 15, 2017, with a $151 

enrollment fee per school. After October 15, the enrollment fee increases to $226. Deadline for enrollment is December 15, 

2017. 

Once enrolled, school districts and homeschool organizations will conduct spelling bees for students in grades one through 
eight to identify one winner and one runner-up from each participating school. The winner and runner up of each school will 

participate in the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee hosted by the Corning Rotary Club 10:00 a.m. Saturday, March 17, 2018 at 

Corning-Painted Post Middle School, 35 Victory Hwy, Painted Post, NY. The champion of the Regional Spelling Bee will 

represent our region in the 2018 Scripps National Spelling Bee in the Washington D.C. area in May, 2018. 

In addition to the Corning Rotary Club, Corning Credit Union, Corning Incorporated, ServU Credit Union, M&T Bank and 

the Tripp Foundation are all confirmed sponsors of the Regional Spelling Bee. Sponsors help to provide an all-expense paid 

trip to Washington D.C. for the Regional Spelling Bee winner, as well as T-shirts, trophies, and other prizes for each school’s 

champions. Wegmans, Atlas Brick Oven Pizzeria, and Bob Evans will provide refreshments for the Regional Bee. 

For additional information about enrollment in the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee, please contact Dr. Geraldine Wolfe at 

(607) 857-7780 or using drgeraldinewolfe@gmail.com.  (Submitted by Paula Smith) 

 

Perry Rotary Delivers Dictionaries To Four Schools 

Perry Rotary dictionary project September 28th at 3rd grade                               

Perry Elementary School.  

 

Will also do Wyoming, Letchworth, and Warsaw Central Schools. 

            Submitted by Daryl Heiby 

mailto:drgeraldinewolfe@gmail.com
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Third grade classes receiving their dictionaries on September 11th. (Submitted by Jeanne Hamele) 

Dictionary Day at Honeoye Lake Rotary Club 

 

 
 

Left: Bob Green, RDR DeafBlind BBQ Chair, PP John 

Haynes, President Robert Tawney, 

Patty Starr and Teresa Battisti from the Rochester 

DeafBlind Retreat Committee— 

$400 check was presented to Patty & Teresa from the 

recent RDR’s DeafBlind BBQ Fundraiser 

(Article by Bob Green and photograph by Val Nelson-

Metlay) 

WAVING HANDS! $400 check presented by Rochester 

Deaf Rotary Club to the Rochester Deaf Blind Retreat 

Community Fund September 12, 2017 

Geneseo Rotary Honors Rotarian for 

Bequest to Rotary Foundation 

Pres. Stephen Kelley and PP David Parish  (Photo by     

PP Tim Hayes, submitted by Marilyn Lyon) 

Past President David Parish was honored on October 1st 

for his bequest to the Rotary Foundation  

Rochester Deaf Rotary Club Presents Check 
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Camp Onseyawa (On-Se-Ya-Wa) is a summer camp for 

children with disability challenges on Seneca Lake at 

Babcock-Hovey which is funded by money raised by the 

Rotary Clubs of Ontario, Seneca, Yates, and Wayne 

counties. As a result about 100 campers attend annually for 
free. The Club members meet to set up the camp and two 

weeks later meet to tear down the camp and store various 

gear for the winter. 

 

One of the fund raisers is a golf outing with the proceeds 

going to the Camp. Below relaxing after the 2017 outing 

are front row Bob Palumbo, Doug Lowden, back row Jay 

Johnson and Rhoda Childs 

 

     Camp Onseyawa Season Closing 

Pictured below is part of the tear down crew from the 

Canandaigua Rotary Club: L-R: George and Carin 

Herren, Doug Lowden, Karen Sprentall, Jack Kellogg, 

Tom Rogers, and Bob Palumbo.  (Submitted by Jack 

Kellogg) 
 

On Thursday, September 21, Webster Rotary Club had 

the honor to host District Governor Don Milton, his 

partner Ruth Cronkwright, and Assistant District 

Governor Linda Kohl.   

 
District Governor 

Don Milton shared 

with the club 

messages from 

Rotary International 

as well as his 

mission to help fight 

childhood poverty 

and hunger.   

The dinner was 

attended by 24 

Rotarians and guests 
and was full of 

energy and 

excitement for this 

Rotary year.   

 

Additionally, District Governor Don presented Past 

President Brian Winslow the esteemed honor of his Paul 

Harris Fellow.  Past President Brian is a great supporter 

of Rotary Foundation and a tremendous example of 

generosity for this worthy cause!   (Submitted by Joe 

Corona) 

Webster Rotary Dinner &                     

Paul Harris Presentation 

(left to right) Brian Winslow, DG Don Milton, and Joe 

Corona 
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District Governor Don Visits Avon Rotary & Participates in a Service Project 

 
On Tuesday September 26th, Avon Rotary hosted DG Don Milton and 
completed our first In-Meeting Service Project. 

This project was called "Party In A 
Bag". We learned of this and many 
other projects while attending a 
breakout session in Atlanta for the 
2017 Rotary International 
Convention. After speaking to the 
Avon Food Pantry we knew this was 
a project that could help our Avon 
Community tremendously. 

We were happy to have a great 
showing of Rotarians, friends of 
Rotary and distinguished guests to 
help with assembling our bags. The 
whole process only took about 20 
minutes to complete since we had so 
many helpers! 

We were honored to have Don and 
Ruth in attendance to help with our 
project. It was great to hear Don 
deliver his message and talk about 
Rotary "making a difference" and 
then see that statement put into action!  He praised our club for our 

work in the community, the Foundation and membership. His focus this year includes feeding the 
children that go hungry and encouraged us to take on projects that can help combat this.  The evening’s 
service project was timed perfectly as it will benefit the Avon Food Pantry, specifically a child’s 
celebration.  Don left us with his “Bone Theory”, wish bone, back bone, and funny bone.  To elaborate 
this means that we all have a wish of things we want to accomplish,  we must have a backbone to make 
it happen, and most important we need to have a sense of humor and fun doing it.  What a great theory 
for all members of Rotary to carry on.  (Submitted by Laurie Vonglis)  

  

DG Don filling a party in a 

bag 

President Tom Vonglis & DG Don 

Milton   

Fairport mourns the loss of Dr. 

Warren Shaddock, D.D.S.   
Fairport Rotary Club is sad to report the loss of 60 year 

member Warren M. Shaddock, DDS. He was 

instrumental in the founding and sustaining of Camp 

Haccamo and was a multiple Paul Harris 

Fellow.  "Service above self" was the way he conducted 

his profession and his life.  As a WWII Naval veteran, he 

enjoyed going on Honor Flight Mission 10 to 
Washington, D.C.  A well-loved dentist in the Fairport 

community, Warren was a member of several dental 

societies and received prestigious awards. 

His love of family, his God, and his country were seen 

throughout his life. 

(Submitted by Thomas Wolanski) 
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The September dinner meeting of the Victor-Farmington 
Rotary Club involved a pictorial slide program by Rotarian 
Kim Yourch on her experience as a counselor on a cross 
country coach trip involving 83 Rotary exchange students from 
a multiplicity of countries. The students were completing their 
year as Rotary exchange students. They came from  various 
areas of the USA and Canada.  

 
 
 

Kim, a Farmington resident and Youth Exchange Officer for 
the V-F  Rotary club, departed on July 1st and returned on July 
31st.  The tour involved two coaches that accommodated the 
students and six Rotary counselors. 

 
 
 

After departing from Rochester, the first stop on the tour was 
Washington, DC. The students had a day to tour the city and 
visit historic locations and monuments. From Washington the 
tour began an extensive travel route that included visits to such 
varied locations as Tennessee, Memphis, New Orleans, San 
Antonio, Houston, New Mexico, California, the Grand 
Canyon, Las Vegas, Utah, San Francisco, Old Sacramento, 
Grand Teton National Park, Yellowstone National Park, Mount 
Rushmore, the South Dakota Badlands, Chicago and Niagara 
Falls.  

 
 
 

Kim shared many of the highlights of the trip including visits 
to the French Quarter in New Orleans, the Space Center in 
Houston, a day on the beach at Newport Beach, CA, a visit to 
Disneyworld, and a visit to the famous Wall Drug Store in 
South Dakota. Other memorable stops included the Mall of 
America in Bloomington, MN and Navy Pier in Chicago. 
The students, who ranged in age from 16 to 19, had certain 
rules they were required to follow for their own safety and 
protection. When not with a counselor they always had to 
travel in groups of a minimum of four.  There were curfew 
hours. In retrospect Kim noted that while the experience took 
her away from her home and job for a month she was glad she 
had the opportunity to have served as a counselor. 

(Submitted by Dave Luitweiler)  

 

TRAVELING THE USA WITH ROTARY EXCHANGE STUDENTS 

Yoga Badlands – Rotary Counselor Kim Yourch (third 

from left standing) with international exchange students 

in South Dakota Badlands; 

Rotarian Kim Yourch presenting her program on Rotary 
student cross country coach trip 
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Penfield Rotary Receives Rotary Banner 

 Linda Kohl, Assistant Governor, Area 10 , also from the 

Penfield Club,  introduced  District Governor Don before 

his presentation to the club. 

(Submitted by Linda Kohl) 

At the August 29 Penfield Rotary Club meeting , District 

Governor Don Milton ( also from the Penfield  club) 

presented this year's Rotary banner to Penfield Rotary 

President Steve Lawrence . 

The Naples Rotary Club recently completed its’ 27th 

consecutive Naples Grape Festival held on September 
23rd  and 24th. The first Grape Festival was held in 1961, 

and continued until the mid-1970’s when it was 

postponed indefinitely.  

In 1990, the Naples Rotary Club, in cooperation with the 
Naples Historical Society, revived the event as a 

fundraiser. Today, the official Grape Festival is flanked 

by the entire Village of Naples and attracts an average of 

30,000 people each day. Highlights are the “World’s 

Greatest Grape Pie Contest”, a juried art show, “live” 

music, wine tasting, and everything grape!  

Next year’s event is on 9/29-30, 2018.  (Submitted by John French) 

Naples Rotary  Grape Fest News 
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Several teams of the Canandaigua Rotary Club took 

pleasure in cooking up hot dogs, hamburgers, and chicken, 

along with an assortment of drinks to the attendees during 

the Sonnenberg’s Arts-in-the- Garden. There were three 
shifts of Rotarians serving under the large tent. The 

Rotarians provided the free labor resulting in a gross 

income for the day of over $1400. 

 
From the second shift and pictured at below are Judge and 

cook Brian Dennis, server Karen Sparentall, and cook 

Bruce Kennedy. 

Servers pictured below are Tom Harradine, Karen 

Sprentall, Lloyd Lill, Mark and Bonnie Vahey, Ken Poole, 

and Mayor Ellen Polimeni. (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

 

Rotary Assists at Sonnenberg                       

Arts-in-the-Garden 

On September 30 Penfield Rotarians participated in the 
Rise Above Hunger ( formerly Stop Hunger Now) food 
packaging event at the Penfield  Community Center 
(Submitted by Linda Kohl) 

pictured left to right : Tara Dumont, Penfield Rotary 
President Steve Lawrence , Mary Ann Mady, Dave 
Sturtz, Bill Pethick  

Penfield Rotary @ Food        

Packaging Event 

Ted Richmond, III 
 

It is with great sadness  we report the 
passing of our member Ted Richmond, 
III.  Ted was a dedicated Rotarian, for 
the last 46 years he has served as 
President three times, Treasurer of the 
Gates-Chili Rotary Charities Foundation 
since its founding in 1986, and 
numerous other club responsibilities. He 
also served the District and on the Board 
of Camp Haccamo. The club honored 
him with three Paul Harris recognitions. 
 

As a dedicated volunteer in his community, he was as a 
member of the Churchville-Chili School system for may 
years and as Treasurer of his church for numerous years. 
 
The family asked that he be honored by contributions to 
Camp Haccamo. 
 
(His memorial service will be held on Saturday 10/14 at the 
Church of the Epiphany, Buffalo Road, Gates.) 
 
Ralph Squire 
Gates-Chili Rotary Club 
PR Chair 
278-3121 
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Monroe County South Rotary 

 

Debbie Hughes (Monroe county South) and 

the Accra Village Chief meet during a Rotary 

trip to Ghana.  During this trip, Debbie and 

fellow Rotarians provided Polio vaccinations 

as well as assisting with making repairs to a 

local school which was built by Rotarians five 

years ago. 

 

 
 

 

Monroe County South, Scottsville and 

Spencerport rotary clubs participated in serving 

Sunday breakfast to the adult campers at Camp 

Haccamo.  Pictured top left is Amanda Hughes 

and Diane Argauer.  Below them are Martina 

and Ebo Ocran. 

 

 

Monroe County South members Ebo Ocran, 

Connie Borkhuis from Fairport Rotary, Martina 

Ocran and Amanda Hughes at the beginning of 

the 2017 Camp Haccamo Challenge walk. 

Many of the adult campers participated in the 

walk along with several rotarians from various 

clubs. The Camp Haccamo Challenge walk is 

one of many fundraisers for the Camp 

Haccamo.  

(Submitted by Amanda Hughes) 
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Paul Harris Award 
A Paul Harris pin has been awarded to Spencerport 
Rotarian and Past President, Doug Spencer. PDG Roger 
Ressman spoke briefly about the history of the Paul 
Harris Award and how it benefits the Foundation.  
 
Doug joined Rotary in 2011 and received his first stone 
after activating a monthly payment plan, to show his 
commitment to the Foundation.  
 
Pictured l-r: Past President Sharon Spencer, President 
Elect Ann Demers, Past President Doug Spencer.  

 
 
 
 
 
MDA Road Block a Big Success! 
The Spencerport Rotary Club recently held its annual Muscular 
Dystrophy Association drive in the village. The club has been 
supporting the MDA for over 30 years. 
 
With 29 Rotarians participating, in the short period from 8:00 a.m. 
until 1:00 p.m., over $2,500 was collected from passersby!  
 
Again this year, our community opened both their hearts and their 
wallets to make this one of the most successful drives ever.  
 
 
 
 

Homesteads for Hope Donation 
 

Jennyrae Brongo from Homesteads for Hope visited the 
Spencerport Rotary Club to give club members an update 
on all the progress being made at the facility.  
 Homesteads for Hope is an inclusive 
community, founded to serve people of all abilities 
The Community Farm experience promotes skills-
training, socialization, self-awareness and career 
exploration on an organically practiced farm. H4H now 
has 8 students enrolled and are making progress on the 
“Rotary Market Stand”.  
 In additional to past donations and a District 
Simplified Grant, the Spencerport Club donated an 
additional $1,000 from their Golf tournament proceeds. 
Other Rotary clubs in Area 9 are now stepping up to help. 
The first weekend in November H4H will start to build the 
“Rotary Market Stand” and are looking for volunteers to 
help. For more information on how to donate and / or 
volunteer, visit their website at www.homesteadsforhope.org 

l-r President Elect Ann Demers and Jennyrae Brongo  
(Submitted by Colleen Farley) 

Spencerport Rotary News 

http://www.homesteadsforhope.org
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The Victor-Farmington Rotary club joined with 

other service clubs, veterans groups and local 

citizens in helping to bring to fruition a 

Farmington Veterans Memorial at the Farmington 

Town Park. The club, utilizing simplified grant 

funding, donated approximately $1,900 towards 
the construction of the memorial.  

 

The Chair of the committee that was created to 

establish the memorial, Donna Herendeen, 

commented on the need for such a memorial, 

“The memorial will be a place where veterans, 

their families and future generations can go, sit 

quietly and know that their sacrifice has been 

acknowledged with respect by the townspeople.”  

The memorial consists of a stone edifice and five flag 

poles representing the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marines 

and Coast Guard. Veterans from each service participated 

in the flag raising ceremony. 

 

On September 23rd, club members Bonnie and Ross 

Cottone, Jim Crane, Karen Parkhurst, Russ Perrin, Bev 

Rosbrook and Dave Luitweiler joined local citizens, 

service club members, veterans and public officials in the 

dedication ceremony.   (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

V-F ROTARY HELPS ESTABLISH FARMINGTON VETERAN’S MEMORIAL 

  

The Geneva Rotary Club welcomed State Sen. Pam Helming 

(center) at its meeting on Oct. 4.  

Tara Rago, president, and Shad (cq) Cook, president-

elect,  greeted her. Sen. Helming recently met with the Geneva 
school district for a look at its Backpack Program, 

which Geneva Rotary has strongly supported. The program 

provides food on weekends to children. When Rotary learned 

that the Backpack Program funding was in jeopardy, the club 

contributed $1,500 to keep the program going in the 2015-

2016 school year.  

Last year, the club gave $12,000 for the 2016-2017 school 

year and expects to contribute more for the Backpack 

Program.  (Submitted by Phil Beckley) 

Veterans raising flags for their respective service branch 

at dedication of the memorial. 

L to R – Rotarians  Ross Cottone, Bonnie Cottone, Jim 

Crane, Russ Perrin, Bev Rosbrook and Karen Parkhurst 

Geneva Rotary Welcomes State Senator Pam Helming 
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Geneseo Rotary and 
Kiwanis Clubs   

Halloween Parade   
               

October 31st, 6:00 pm 
Main Street, Geneseo 

 
Prizes Awarded 

 

Refreshments 
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The Gananda Rotary will be sponsoring 

their 9th Annual Haunted House          

& Hayride   

October 13th, 14th, 20th, 21st, and 27th  

The event opens at 7 PM each evening and the 

last ride leaves the barn at 10 PM.   

Group rates are available.  Refreshments 

 

   

Brighton Rotary’s  

 60th  Annual Pancake Day 

Fundraiser 

 Thursday, October 19, 2017 

7:30 am to 7:00 pm 

 12 Corners Presbyterian 

Church   1200 S. Winton Rd, 

Brighton, New York( next to 

Brighton High School). 

Pancakes, 

sausages, 

coffee, tea, 
juices.   

 

 
 

Evening hours will have Fredie the 

Clown making balloon animals 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1200+S.+Winton+Rd,+Brighton,+New+York&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1200+S.+Winton+Rd,+Brighton,+New+York&entry=gmail&source=g
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    October 2017  
 
October 15 —Penfield Rotary Euchre Tournament, 
The Legacy at Willow Pond Way 
 
October 19 —Brighton Rotary Pancake Day 
Fundraiser 
 
October 22—Rochester AM Rotary Wine Pairing 
Dinner at the Midvale Country Club 
 
October 13th, 14th, 20th, 21st, and 27th  
The Gananda Rotary 9th Annual Haunted House & 
Hayride   
 
October 29—Fairport Rotary Annual Pasta Dinner 

 
October 31—Geneseo Rotary/Kiwanis Halloween 
Parade, Geneseo, 6:00 pm 
 

   November 2017 
 
November 5 — Clifton Springs Rotary Murder Mystery 
 
November 6th-7th — Perry Rotary Show 
 
November 7 — Newark Rotary Election Day Spaghetti 
Dinner 
 
November 10—Honeoye Falls Mendon Harvest Dinner 
 
November 11th — Avon Rotary Auction 
 
 
Check the District Calendar for additions and changes.  
 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 

Geneseo, NY 14454 

 

Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 

Newark, NY 14513 

Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

OCTOBER   

10/14/2017 Grants Management Seminar 
(Renewal) 

Webinar 

10/15/2017 Youth Exchange Outbound 
application due 

 

10/17/2017 Council of Governors - Fall 
Luncheon Meeting  

Canandaigua 

10/21/2017 Grants Management Seminar 
(full) 

Bath 

10/25-
29/2017 

Zone Institute Chicago 

   

November   

11/4/2017 Rotary Leadership Institute 
(RLI) 

Canandaigua 

November-
Dec 

Fireside Chats  Specific to Each 
Area 

   ~  ~   ~ Eastern Cities Dinner TBD Rochester 

11/5/2017 Foundation Brunch Geneva, Ven-
tosa Vineyards 

11/5/2017 District Governor Interviews 
2020-2021 

Geneva 

11/9/2017 District Finance Committee 
Meeting 

GoToMeeting 

11/18 & 
19/2017 

Youth Exchange Outbound 
Interview weekend 

Rotary Sun-
shine Campus - 
Rush 

11/18/2017 Governors Advisory Council & 
Foundation Directors meeting 

Peppermints 

   

December   

TBD District Vocal Contest applica-
tions due 

 

   

 2018  

   

JANUARY   

    ~   ~   ~ District Vocal Finals  
1/5-13/2018 Milt Matthews District Governor 

Elect Hospitality 

 

1/14-21/2018 International Assembly  San Diego 

1/21/2018 District Oratorical Applications Due  

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
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Club Name Division Member Count Year to Date (YTD) Percent 

  7/1/2017 8/31/2017 +/- August 2017 YTD 

Avon E 59 59 0 95.00% 87.00% 

Bath F 33 33 0 80.00% 90.00% 

Belmont G 16 No Report  % % 

Bloomfield F 28 28 0 72.00% 77.00% 

Brighton F 29 32 3 46.00% 51.50% 

Brockport G 21 21 0 74.00% 72.00% 

Caledonia-Mumford G 7 7 0 72.00% 76.00% 

Canandaigua D 108 No Report 0 % % 

Canisteo G 13 No Report  % % 

Chemung County Sunrise F 29 25 -4 68.00% 61.50% 

Clifton Springs F 41 42 1 63.00% 60.00% 

Clyde G 12 14 2 60.00% 60.84% 

Corning D 98 102 4 44.00% 46.00% 

Dansville F 42 41 -1 86.06% 85.68% 

Dundee F 30 29 -1 79.00% 79.00% 

East Rochester G 16 19 3 55.00% 60.00% 

Elmira F 39 40 1 42.50% 46.47% 

Elmira Heights F 26 26 0 82.00% 83.00% 

Fairport E 56 58 2 69.40% 71.50% 

Friendship G 12 12 0 100.00% 100.00% 

Gananda G 13 15 2 95.00% 95.00% 

Gates-Chili G 13 13 0 74.00% 73.00% 

Geneseo F 42 No Report  % % 

Geneva E 75 74 -1 65.00% 69.00% 

Gorham G 14 No Report  % % 

Greece E 76 No Report  % % 

Hammondsport G 7 No Report  % % 

Hilton G 9 No Report  % % 

Honeoye G 24 23 -1 59.00% 60.50% 

Honeoye Falls-Mendon G 18 21 3 61.90% 60.70 

Hornell G 15 No Report  % % 

Horseheads G 13 No Report  % % 

Irondequoit F 28 No Report  % % 

Lima G 16 No Report  % % 

Livonia F 31 33 2 77.00% 76.00% 

Membership Attendance 
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Membership Attendance 

 

Club Name Division Member Count Year to Date (YTD) Percent 

  7/1/2017 8/31/2017 +/- August 2017 YTD 

Lyons G 13 No Report  % % 

Monroe County South G 15 No Report  % % 

Mt. Morris G 17 17 0 6900% 77.50% 

Naples F 47 No Report  % % 

Newark E 97 97 0 66.60% 69.17% 

Nunda G 8 9 1 90.00% 90.00% 

Ontario-Walworth F 29 34 5 70.00% 73.50% 

Palmyra-Macedon F 40 No Report  % % 

Penfield G 16 19 3 78.00% 86.00% 

Penn Yan F 33 30 -3 63.50% 70.45% 

Pen-Web G 17 No Report  % % 

Perry E 65 64 -1 100.00% 100.00% 

Pittsford F 32 No Report  % % 

Prattsburgh G 9 11 2 77.27% 86.14% 

Red Creek G 11 10 -1 90/00% 85.90% 

Red Jacket G 21 20 -1 99.00% 97.00%  

Rochester B 339 347 8 50.00% 49.50% 

Rochester AM G 14 No Report  % % 

Rochester Deaf G 14 No Report  % % 

Rochester Latino G 17 18 1 39.00% 55.00% 

Rochester Northwest G 11 No Report  % % 

Rochester Southeast G 10 No Report  % % 

Rush-Henrietta F 34 34 0 81.40% 83.30% 

Scottsville G 12 12 0 56.25% 50.35% 

Seneca Falls E 51 51 0 63.00% 64.00% 

Sodus G 21 21 0 57.00% 49.00% 

Spencerport F 30 29 -1 100% 100% 

Victor-Farmington G 22 23 1 88.00% 88.00% 

Waterloo F 27 No Report  % % 

Watkins-Montour E 55 56 1 59.00% 60.00% 

Wayland G 11 11 0 100.00% 100.00% 

Webster G 22 No Report  % % 

Wellsville F 25 25 0 84.00% 81.50% 

Williamson G 4 4 0 75.00% 87.50% 

Wolcott G 13 No Report  % % 


